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Principal’s Pen 
Happy New Year! Traditionally this a time 

when people reflect and make commitments for 

self-improvement.  I suggest you take time to 

consider ways you can continue to build 

resiliency in your children. Your guidance is 

one of the key factors in helping your child to 

succeed in school and in life. Keep 

communication open by talking regularly with 

your child. Let them know you believe in them. 

Share examples from your life with things that 

taught you life lessons. Talk about how you 

dealt with challenges you faced. Teach good 

habits! We all have a responsibility to use our 

thinking skills to show we are dependable and 

accountable. Helping our children take 

ownership for themselves and their learning is 

a valuable lesson that will always serve them 

well. At school we promote students to be 

active learners. Children naturally want to 

succeed. By teaching good habits and helping 

children to set goals we believe we are 

encouraging children to be confident in 

themselves.  
 

No one can peddle the bike for you! 

Whitsons’ Executive Chef, Rich Sandmann, 

visited school during lunch periods in 

December.  As part of the Elementary Chef 

Trek Program, students are introduced to crisp 

flavorful fruits and vegetables to help create 

healthy eating habits from a young age. The 

tasting showcased the versatility of apples, the 

December fruit of the month. The recipe served 

to those who wished to taste was warm 

cinnamon apples. It is helpful to encourage 

food tasting early on.  

 

With each winter comes the possibility of 

inclement weather that may impact our school 

day. If school is canceled, you will receive a 

phone message from Alert Solutions. We try to 

send the message out by 6:00 AM, if the 

weather necessitates a delay or cancellation. If 

the day is considered a “Blizzard Bag Day” 

you will be notified in the phone message. 

Students have assignments they are expected to 

complete and pass in upon their return to 

school. Failure to complete the assignments 

will result in your child marked absent for the 

day. In the event of an unexpected early 

dismissal, there will also be a phone call to the 

numbers that you have given the school. It is 

very important that you keep the school 

updated with any changes to phone numbers. In 

the event of an unscheduled early release, 

please call the school if there will be a change 
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in your student’s transportation or if you have 

questions. Weather may cause a delay in our 

buses. Please make sure that you have a plan in 

place for your child in the event that you are 

delayed in getting home due to poor weather. 

When school is canceled due to weather, 

evening events are also canceled.  

 

May 2015 bring you health and happiness, 

 

Nancy Barcelos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Assistant Principal News 
Happy New Year to all!  Best wishes for a 

happy and healthy 2015. 
 

The new calendar year and the recent vacation 

will provide a fresh start for our students as we 

renew and expand upon many of our common 

practices.  Safety drills will continue with a 

different type of drill practiced most months.  

This month’s drill will be “Shelter in Place”.  

This drill requires that students and staff secure 

themselves within the building in response to 

external factors that could be environmentally 

unhealthy or unsafe.  Extreme weather 

conditions (tornado) or smoke from a local 

large fire would be two examples of conditions 

when we would want to secure students in an 

inside location that would be the safest 

available. 

 

Students will continue in the new year 

developing their skills taking computer based 

assessment tests.  The results of these tests, 

combined with authentic in-class student 

products, provide teaching staff with the 

information they need to better address student 

learning.  In January the mid-year STAR 

Assessment Universal test will be administered 

to all students.  The testing window is between 

January 7th through the 16th.  Please make sure 

your child is well rested and timely with school 

arrival to ensure optimum testing conditions. 

 

Students may report that they are doing more 

assessments using the computer.  That is 

partially due to the upcoming Smarter 

Balanced statewide test.  Smarter Balanced 

replaces the NECAP test administered in years 

past to students in grades three through five in 

the elementary schools.  Smarter Balanced is a 

computer based test that adjusts the level of 

questioning according to the accuracy rate of 

the student’s answers.  It will provide a more 

individual profile of student achievement than 

the prior NECAP test.  Taking computer based 

tests is a skill unto itself, thus the additional 

practice we are providing the students in order 

to increase their comfort level with the format.  

In addition to typical test questions the Smarter 

Balanced test will include specific 

“performance tasks” in both Mathematics and 

English Language Arts (ELA).  This aspect of 

the test will allow students to demonstrate their 

problem solving and show their ability to 

combine a variety of skills to come up with an 

answer.  We anticipate that the Smarter 

Balanced test will be administered statewide 

for the first time in March. 

   

The new year will also see the continuation of 

our efforts supporting school wide positive 

behavior focused on “Respect + Responsibility 

= Pride”, our Danville Elementary motto.  

Assemblies and recognitions of success will 

continue to support student success in all areas.  

The Danville Hawke visits occasionally to 

everyone’s delight! 

 

W. J. Pimley 

Assistant Principal 



 
Counselor’s Corner 

Happy New Year! 

 

2014 has come and gone, and now we are 

starting another year filled with many 

new beginnings.  During the month of 

January, students will continue to learn 

about Empathy and Compassion.  

Younger students have been learning 

about how to identify the feelings of 

others through facial expressions and 

tone of voice, while older students have 

been practicing Perspective Taking, by 

looking at situations that could make 

someone have an uncomfortable or 

comfortable feeling.     

 

Practice Second Step Skills at 

Home: Empathy in Action! 

When you have empathy for others, you 

can say or do many things to show your 

care and concern.  Read the scenarios 

below and decide what you can say or do 

to show compassion.  Write them down 

and then act them out!  You can do it! 

 

- You see your neighbor unloading bags 

and bags of heavy groceries from 

their car 

- Your sister scraped her kneed on the 

sidewalk, and she’s crying 

- You see a younger child slip and fall 

down in front of you at school 

- Your friend is sitting next to his 

favorite toy, and it’s broken 

- Your mom is setting the table for 

dinner, and your little brother needs 

help tying his shoes 

 

Mrs. Salemi 

School Counselor  

x 5310 

 

 

 

 

 

 
All About Art! 
Dear Danville Families, 

 

The Original Works Fundraiser was a great 

success this year!  Thank you so much to all of 

you that participated and I hope you are all 

pleased with your products!   

 

The Kindergarten and First Graders have been 

working on their painting skills.  They created 

a ferocious lion using neutral colors recently.  

They had to make choices of what size brush to 

use for large and small areas of their picture.  

Presently, the first graders are working on 

What is Empathy? 

Empathy is feeling or understanding what 

someone else is feeling.   

Empathy is Compassion in Action! 

 

Empathetic Thinking 

What is his/her point of view? 

How does he/she feel? 

How can I help? 

What is a kind thing to say? 

 



painting snow globes and are using q-tips to 

paint the snowy scene. 

 

The Second Graders are creating a Penguin 

using recyclable materials.  They are using 

paper mache’ to make the structure nice and 

strong.  Later we will be painting them and 

decorating them!  Students have already named 

them and are enjoying the process thoroughly! 

 

The Third Graders learned about Australian 

Aboriginal Art.  They are creating “dot” 

paintings that include Australian animals and 

Aboriginal symbols.  They are creating the dots 

using q-tips and tempera paint. 

 

The Fourth Graders finished up their Snowmen 

at Night.  They worked on creating value in 

their snowmen to make them look three 

dimensional and added a shadow in the snow 

for a complete effect.  They are now learning 

about the Incans from South America and their 

lost treasure.  They will be creating Incan Sun 

God masks using tooling foil. 

 

The Fifth Graders are working on creating a 

“Selfie”.  They are learning more about 

portraiture and some tricks to make it look 

more like themselves.  Some students have 

decided that they wanted their selfie to have a 

funny expression.  They are coming out so 

unique and fun! 

 

Items Needed: 

Newspaper 

Paper towel rolls 

Gift wrapping rolls 

Gift wrap 

Empty tissue boxes 

Cardboard 

 

Thank you so much for your support of the 

Visual Arts! 

Mrs. Rice  

 

 
Physical Education 
Hello Everyone! 

      Happy New Year!   I hope that everyone 
had a wonderful holiday season and you were 
able to get out and enjoy this winter weather 
we have had lately.  We have just finished up 
with our Volleyball Unit and will be starting 
Basketball this week!   Our 4th and 5th grade 
students will once again have the opportunity 
to get outside and enjoy the outdoors during 
our snowshoe unit at the end of this month.  
Please continue to make sure that your son or 
daughter brings sneakers to change into for 
P.E. class.  This will keep our nice wooden gym 
floor in good shape as the winter moves along.   
As always, if you have any comments or 
questions, feel free to email me and I will get 
back to you as soon as I can!  I hope this note 
finds you happy and active! 

-Patrick Ard 
Danville P.E. 
Patrick.Ard@timberlane.net 
 
 
 
 

READ ALOUD 

         with Mrs. Dube 

 

   The kindergartners learned about the 

clothing necessary to play in the snow 

here at Danville Elementary School by 

making a book to take home with them, 

leaned about hibernation, and helped 
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write a class book called, “If You Give a 

Kindergartner a Book” this month. 

 

Our first graders were in awe to 

find out just how big some of our wild 

animals are when I read them “Actual 

Size”.  The following week, they made 

giant polar bear paw prints to bring 

home.  They celebrated the season by 

creating an art project that showed the 

kinds of things that make their hearts 

grow. 

 

The second graders wrote winter 

animal poems, helped me write a 

persuasive letter to Santa, and enjoyed 

educational Grinch activities to 

celebrate the holiday. 

 

 Third graders compared and 

contrasted “The Gingerbread Man” and 

“The Gingerbread Boy”, gave the top ten 

reasons not to eat a gingerbread man, 

and enjoyed some Christmas 

puns….perhaps they brought some home 

for you to enjoy too? 

 

 Fourth graders learned about 

similes and wrote a snowflake simile 

booklet.  They also participated in a 

drama circle, which most found to be a 

lot of fun! 

 

 The fifth graders continue to 

enjoy “Wonder”.  They are deeply 

involved in the story and some even 

complained when I took a break to treat 

them to a drama circle during the last 

week before the holiday! 

 

 

 

 

 
Enrichment Program 
 

           

   The 

Invention 

Convention 

Celebration 

(ICC) will 

see some 

more 

changes this year. Our all school sharing of 

inventions will be held on Friday, February 

20 (an early release day).  All students at 

every grade level will have an opportunity to 

share their invention ideas whether in 

poster form or as a complete project 

including an invention model that solves a 

problem the child wished to solve in their 

own unique way. Parents and guests are 

invited to come and view inventions on 

Friday, February 20 from 9:00-11:30.  

      Judging will only be for grades 3, 4 and 

5 this year. The judging for grades 3-5 will 

be held on Thursday, February 19 (no guests 

please; this is for judging only).  Students in 

grades 3-5 who wish to be judged this year 

will need to turn in their I Want to be 

Judged form to me by a specific date. More 

information for grade 3-5 students will 

come home in Danville Delivery this month.  

Keep your eyes peeled for this special 

opportunity.    



     If you 

know of 

someone 

who would 

like to help 

judge inventions on Thursday, 

February 19, please have them 

contact me soon.  

 
     Pictures of past enrichment days and 

events are available on the school’s photo 

album at on the Danville School homepage or 

at http://trsd.phanfare.com/ds. 

 

Sincerely, 

Cindy Wood, Enrichment Specialist 

Cindy.wood@timberlane.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
School Store 
 

      Our next school store will be open for 

grades 2-5 on Friday, January 16. Grade 2 will be 

welcome to start attending school store. 

 

     School store will be open on the date above 

during each grade level’s lunch recess time.  

Students are invited to come to see 

what is available to purchase.  Items range from 

$.05 to $4.00.  Students may not borrow 

money from others or ask for money from 

others.  Students are encouraged to purchase 

wisely and only buy if they find something they 

need.   

 
Generally students will not be allowed to spend 

over $5.00 at the school store.  Please remind 

your child that students are not allowed to share 

money, ask for money from others, or give their 

money away to someone else. 

 

Some items for sale include: 

 
Guitar pens for $2.00   

Wallets for $1.75 

Pop a Point pencils for $.50   

Pencils for $.25 

Folders (2 pocket) for $1.00                            

Animal memo pads for $.80 

7mm Pencil led $.75                                          

Koala pencil buddies for $.75 

Polar Bear or Penguin sticky notes for $1.75     

Plus much, much more! 

           

 
Future school store dates 

include: Feb.6 and March 13.  

If you are 

able to help 

at the school store 

please email Cindy 

Wood at 

cindy.wood@timberlane.net.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://trsd.phanfare.com/ds
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Literacy Specialist 
 

Happy 2015!  I would like to announce our top 

spellers from fourth and fifth grade who will be 

participating in the Spelling Bee on January 30, 

at 1:30pm.  Our top fifth grade spellers are: 

 

Paige Bickum, Lindsey Cornelius, Sarah 

Richman, Cole Newman, Ashlyn Lally, and 

Angelina Raymond.   

 

Our top fourth grade spellers are:  Brecht 

Shagnena, Casie Richard, Alison Henderson 

and Connor Tuttle.   

 

Congratulations and may the best speller win! 

 

 

We are again collecting Box Tops.  We had a 

record amount last year and we are hoping to 

beat that number this year.  The monies 

received from Box Tops have been used to buy 

books for the music department, videos for 

math instruction, spelling games and online 

leveled reading materials to enhance classroom 

instruction.  Box Tops for Education really 

makes a difference in your child’s education.  

Last year, America’s schools earned over $49 

million from Box Tops.   

 

Look for Box Tops throughout your grocery 

store on hundreds of participating products.   

Join us in our quest to collect.  Each month the 

class with the most Box Tops collected will 

win a class breakfast. 

 

Thank you for your help. 

 

Vivian Rockwell, Literacy Specialist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



         



 


